Mark Watts

From: Sent: Ed Houghton <ehoughton@collus.com>

To:

Thursday, October 11, 2012 11:02 AM

Mark Watts; David Barrow

Subject:

Fwd: September 11th Notes and September 19th Minutes of the P R & C Committee

Attachments:

image001.jpg

Mark & Dave:

I hope things are going well. By the way, Paul is doing an amazing job.

Two questions: are we still comfortable that we can build a warm water therapy pool for \$500,000 - \$550,000?

And, have we considered the questions posed by Mr. Cadieux below?

Thanks..... Ed

Sent from my mobile phone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Paul Cadieux <

Date: 11 October, 2012 10:55:09 AM EDT

Irwin@collus.com
, Marjory Leonard <mleonard@collingwood.ca</p>
Subject: RE: September 11th Notes and September 19th Minutes of the P R & C Committee

Thanks Marta,

I am pleased to see that the therapeutic pools is being considered. I cannot attend the PRC meeting on Wednesday, but I did have a few questions that could be addressed at some point.

- 1. Was there any budget allocation within the BLT contract to upgrade the circulation system? If not, is some form of redundant water treatment system, such as an ozone sanitation system being considered?
- 2. I imagine the therapeutic pool will require its own circulation system and heater. Is this the case?
- 3. I also did not see any mention of a computerized water monitoring system. Is this being considered?

No rush on the answers. I imagine this will all get sorted out in time. Thanks, Paul



Paul Cadieux, General Manager Toronto Ski Club PO Box #2 Collingwood, ON L9Y 3Z4 (705) 445-1890 cell:

www.torontoskiclub.on.ca

From: Marta Proctor [mailto:mproctor@collingwood.ca] .

Sent: Thursday, October 11, 2012 10:09 AM

To: Monica Gal; Catherine A.Campbell; Dale West; George Christie; George Dickson; Huyssen, Pieter joe macdonald; Karen Ciotti; Keith Hull; Mandy Long; Matt Wells; Norah MacLean; Paul Cadieux;

Penny Skelton; Peter de Vries

Cc: Ed Houghton; Sara Almas; Larry Irwin; Marjory Leonard

Subject: RE: September 11th Notes and September 19th Minutes of the P R & C Committee

Good Morning,

Thank you for your feedback. These minutes were provided for electronic approval as there was great interest from the committee to have them before Council as soon as possible so that the PRC Advisory Committee's recommendations could be considered. I am concerned with the implication that we have tried to water down or sanitize the minutes. As always, the recorded minutes are intended to capture the general ideas and points of discussion, not every specific comment. They are then circulated to the committee members for comment and approval. Given the expressed concerns, we will delay approval until we have a chance to discuss and adjust at next week's meeting, after which, they will then be forwarded to Council.

Also, with the agenda, I planned to update the PRC Advisory Committee that on October 1, 2012 Council requested that staff prepare a report on having a therapeutic pool included within the new Centennial Pool development to be presented at the October 15, 2012 Council meeting. A draft of this report is included with this email and a final version will be circulated with the PRCAC meeting agenda tomorrow. In moving forward with this project, Town staff have had follow up discussions with the YMCA to explore partnership opportunities in operating this facility. We are awaiting a reply from the YMCA on their position.

Respectfully,

Marta PROCTOR

Director, Parks, Recreation & Culture I Town of Collingwood I 705.444.2500 ext 3238 mproctor@collingwood.ca www.collingwood.ca

><(((((2>`-.,,.-'-`-)-<(((((2>

Before printing, think about the environment

From: Monica Gal

Sent: Wednesday, October 10, 2012 4:09 PM

To: Catherine A.Campbell; Dale West; George Christie; George Dickson; Huyssen, Pieter (JUS); Joanne Pearson; joe macdonald; Karen Ciotti; Keith Hull; Mandy Long; Marta Proctor; Matt Wells; Monica Gal;

Norah MacLean; Paul Cadieux; Penny Skelton; Peter de Vries

Subject: September 11th Notes and September 19th Minutes of the P R & C Committee

Good afternoon everyone,

I have attached the September 11th Notes and the September 19th Minutes. I would appreciate your review and electronic approval so that they could be included on the upcoming (October 15th) Council Agenda. Should you have issues or concerns, please email Penny at or Marta mproctor@collingwood.ca.

Thank you,

Monica

L9Y 3Z5

Monica Gal
Committee Secretary
Town of Collingwood
97 Hurontario Street
P.O. Box 157
Collingwood, ON

Tel: 705 445 1030 #3233

Fax: 705 445 2448

Email: <u>mgal@collingwood.ca</u> Website: <u>www.collingwood.ca</u>